
NEOkla Club Meeting 
 
Board members present were Neil Cox – RE, Jeff Maize – Asst RE, Jason Baney – 
Treasurer, Betty Martin – Secretary, James Stowers, Mike Tritt, George Walker, and 
Wes Wood.  The treasurer’s report and the minutes of the July meeting were approved 
as presented. 
 
Autocross Report – Jeff Maize: There were 36 entries at the last event.  The next 
autocross will be on Sunday, August 21, with a test and tune day on Saturday the 20th. 
 
Rally Cross Report – Jason Baney: The next rally cross will be held on August 28. 
 
Road Rally Report – Mike Halley: There are no local SCCA road rallies scheduled for 
this year. 
 
Road Racing Report – Neil Cox: There will be a Majors race at Hallett on April 22-23.  
For the rest of the division, the schedule is in flux at this time. 
 
Neil Cox reported that during the past month two long time members of NEOkla passed 
away, Bob Lembcke and Max Herrera.  George Walker moved to donate $100.00 each 
to the SCCA Foundation in their memory.  Jeff Maize seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
Old Business: 
Jon Kempf presented the NEOkla shirts that were authorized to be purchased at last  
month’s meeting.  Both t-shirts and polo shirts are available. 
 
Meeting adjourned. 
 
Betty Martin 


